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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 1st
 November  
1. Welcome.
Cllr Blethyn welcomed everyone to the meeting especially the representative from the Charity Cariad.  The defibrillator for Treoes which had been purchased from Cariad was formally presented to Cllr Karl Jones.    
AP Once the defibrillator ‘live’ the Clerk will let Cariad know and they will add it to the recording system. 
AP Cllr Karl Jones to get a quote on the electrical fitting of the defibrillator
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr A Thomas, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond, PCSO McKay, PCSO Stone, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson and Cllr D Reed
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO McKay was moving areas, and so PCSO Angela Stone was also present in order to introduce herself and meet the Council.  PCSO Stone explained that there had been three crimes, one of the thefts of diesel from a farm, one of the thefts of a land rover from a farm and also criminal damage to a vehicle in Treoes.  
PCSO Stone provided the Council with her details for distribution in the area.  

There was a discussion on the Speedwatch scheme, and PCSO Stone stated that she would now start setting up this scheme, the Clerk provided PCSO Stone with people who wished to join the scheme.  There was also a discussion on fly tipping and possible security measures. 
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had no general Council business to discuss. However he did indicate the at the recent Community Liaison meeting, Victoria Robinson (VoG Planning) provided a presentation on the LDP including the influence of the Welsh Government.  
Cllr Hammond confirmed that the objection to the LDP MAC regarding the expansion of the Llangan Traveller site had been submitted.  He also confirmed he had tried to talk to Liz Bennett the cabinet member for regeneration; however she was no longer available to discuss the matter. 
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present 
7. Consideration of response from VoG on Road Safety Report – previously circulated
A detailed response from Michael Clogg (VoG) had been received regarding the Road Safety Report.   The Council thought that this report was generally well considered and did not disagree with any of its contents, despite it resulting in most of the proposed solutions not being implemented. 

AP Clerk to speak to Mr Clogg to see if it was correct that VoG Contractors have to be used for dropped kerbs, and whether if so residents working together and getting them done at the same time could reduce costs.  

8. To consider Community Centre Reports including update from Treoes Public Meeting 
At this point the Vice Chair, Cllr Keith Jones took over chair of the meeting.  Cllrs Blethyn and Karl Jones updated the Council on the Treoes Hall Community Meeting.  Over 40 people had attended the meeting and it had resulted in five new management committee members and about ten people volunteering to help out with events.  The management committee now need to pin these volunteers down to see how they can help and when and also to train people up on working on the bar. 
Cllr Blethyn explained that the potential leak was not actually a leak but secretion from a wasp’s nest, which had now been destroyed. 

The Clerk explained that she would provide a Llangan Hall report as part of her Clerks report. 

Cllr Blethyn now took over as Chair of the meeting. 

Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at 8pm. 
9. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 4th October 2016
Cllr Hammond proposed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Brookes and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
10.  Matters Arising.
Point 10.4- AP Clerk to follow up on complaint regarding noise vibrations.  Cllr Keith Jones indicated that he was happy for the VoG Council to contact him directly regarding these.

Point 10. 6 – Solar Farm monies – AP Clerk to continue to follow up with the company
Cllr Hayball –Jones explained that there were still problems with the bollards in the area, where vehicles had crashed into them and there were holes in the road where the posts had been. 

AP CC Ray Thomas confirmed he would chase up with the VoG

Point 11.1 AP Clerk to chase up contractor to do work on the phone box
11. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was considered and the following decisions made.

Llangan Hall - Formal approval was required for the purchase of the sound system for the hall which is priced at £3k, this money would come from the s106 monies.  This cost would be for sound, projector and installation.  This has been approved by the VoG Council.  Cllr Hammond raised the matter to make sure that the system is safely secured e.g. is alarm needed, will it be in a locked cupboard and the hall management committee are looking into this.  AP Clerk to get response from Management Committee regarding this. 
Cllr Louise Brookes proposed that formal approval be given to the hall management committee for the sound system; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.  AP Clerk to confirm with VoG Council that s106 monies can be used for this. 

Dog Fouling – The update from Cllr Wilson was provided regarding the anti-dog fouling.  The Council felt that it was now time for leaflets to be posted around the village.  AP Clerk to ask Cllr Wilson to get the volunteer group to do this.
Football Posts – The purchase of football posts had previously been agreed, however the Council confirmed they would only need junior posts as no official teams were playing on the grounds. AP Clerk to purchase posts using the VoG’s supplier and get these delivered to Treoes Hall.  Clerk to contact VoG to arrange fitting of the posts. 


Llangan Defibrillator – AP Clerk to bring to next meeting in order for the defibrillator to be fitted

Tendering Process – The Clerk explained that the contract with Cee Jay would come to an end in March 2017.  It was therefore necessary to start developing the tender documents.  The Council felt that there were probably existing documents from the previous documents that could be updated.  AP Clerk to update tender documents and provide for review
Funds as of 20/10/2016 £7,259(cashbook- including payments to be approved)

There were no receipts to be reported. 
Payments to be approved
01/11/2016
 Clerks Oct Salary & Expenses 100979 - £223.94
01/11/2016     
Cee Jay - Oct Grass cutting
100980
£432

12. To consider any planning matters 
The only planning matter the Council wished to comment on was regarding the increase in size of the Wind Turbine at Pantylliwydd Farm.  Letters had gone out to residents and no Councillors had received any feedback from them.  After a short discussion the Council agreed to suggest that a condition was placed on this turbine for noise monitoring and a noise threshold, as had been placed on the other wind turbine during the planning process.
AP Clerk to submit comment

13. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

14. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Hayball-Jones had received a report from a local resident about the increased noise and flood lighting from the Waterton Estate.  This had obviously been covered in the Council’s various complaints to Bridgend Council. 
15. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 6th December at 7pm. 
16. The meeting closed at 8.35pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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